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         Paw Prints   

Motto:  òMaking a difference one rescue at a time.ó                               
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Welcome to Spring 
Or for Us, Kitten Season! 

   This is usually our break between getting all of the fall kittens/cats homes 
and the start of all the new litters of kittens.  This year there will be no break as 
the warm weather has encouraged mothers to continue to have kittens late 
into the fall, which brings me to my subject matter, spay and neuter. 
   So many times we hear people tell us they cannot afford to have their cats 
spayed or neutered.  I know I am preaching to the choir, but if you have friends 
and relatives that do not carry through on the surgery of their pets, maybe you 
can convince them to be a responsible pet owner. 
   My point isȣ they cannot afford NOT to have their pets spayed and neutered.  
When it comes to reproduction, cats are quite prolific breeders. One female cat 
has the ability to produce an average of about 12 kittens each year if not 
spayed.  The female kitten can start having kittens at 5 ½ months.  An average 
cat has 1-8 kittens per litter and 2-3 litters per year. During her productive life, 
one female cat could have more than 100  kittens. A single pair of cats and their 
kittens can produce as many as 420,000  kittens in just 7 years. 
   The numbers are staggering.  I know they are all cute, loveable and sweet but 
really, how much cute can you stand.  There are several good organizations in 
our area that can help. 
   In Fredericksburg, The Virginia Kincheloe Spay/Neuter Clinic, 452 TV Drive 
(Take Route 1 South to Hudgins Road, across from the Chevy dealer.)  540 507-
7461.  If you call you will have to leave a message and they will call you back. 
   In Richmond, P.A.L. Prevent A Litter Hospital, 3421 Cary Street, 23221, 804-
359-6369. Website: www.preventalitter.org .  
 

                                   
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Editor 
Darlene 
Agsten 

 

http://www.preventalitter.org/
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Catôs Motto:  No matter what youôve done wrong, always try to make it look 

like the dog did it!   -Author Unknown 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Judy Steele adopted Kitten Sue in December and she is friends with everybody! 

  Kitten Sue & Flower              Sue & 

Bojangles      

 

 

 

Magician 
Then my best friend 

On all the Earth 
Sits upon my lap 

Not to be comforted 
But to soothe 

Wizard of my heart, 
My cat, 

When the world fails 
Or the day weighs, 

With a wave of the tail 
Or soulful glance 

Makes the Universe 
Shine once more. 

--Arlene Gay Levine 
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Hi. I'm Ophelia . When I was very young I lived outdoors with 4 other young black kittens and we 

were fed by a human.  One of us was actually the mom of the other 4 but the human didn't know who 

was who.  We were all under a year so when we were given to Cause 4 Paws and went to the vet for the 

first time, even the vet wasn't sure. When they "fixed" me, the vet said that I was the mom! No surprise 

to me!  Becoming a C4P kitty was a happy tail all on its own but, there is much more to my story!  

 
C4P asked me to live in a cage at PetSmart.  I was there for a couple of months and not one person fell 

in love with me!  I was getting a little ornery so, at the last adoption event before Christmas, a C4P 

foster mom said "Ophelia has been in a cage too long. I will take her home over the holidays.  Maybe 

her mood will improve." Yet another happy tail but, there is still more! 

I got to "free roam" at my foster home and my foster mom noticed that I limped and didn't jump, so she 

watched me for a few days trying to determine if this was a passing thing or a serious injury. My limp 

didn't improve and I appeared to be in pain so my foster mom took me to her most trusted vet.  Dr. 

Amy checked me out and then x-rayed my right hind leg. She determined that my kneecap was in the 

wrong place! OMG! She said this issue would require a specialist.  My foster mom started to worry 

about the cost of all this.  C4P has had several cats with serious issues that needed a specialist so they 

had a really good one to take me to.  The specialist said my leg was repairable but it was a little pricey.  

Neither C4P nor my foster mom had enough money to pay for it soé. 

 they started talking about ways to raise the money. 

Now I'm going to share the best part of my happy tail. After hearing about my dilemma a very 

wonderful, generous friend to C4P said that he would give the money for my leg surgery!!! 

Thank you Wayne Symonds! I love you! 

Because of Wayne, I got my leg fixed. It went very well and I did rehab at my foster mom's. (Well, I'll 

be honest. I don't like therapy exercises and pretty much refused to do them.  Fortunately, the surgeon 

said that it was OK and that most felines refuse therapy.  We do have low tolerance for the un-fun).  I 

just had my last follow-up with my surgeon and he said that my leg is good soéé 

 I am ready for adoption!!! 

Now that is one heck of a happy tail, isn't it?  But you know what? There is still one more in my future 

and that will be my "forever home".  Don't get me wrong. I love my foster home but there is a small 

crowd here.  I'd like a little more one-on-one so, if you love black cats (and by the way, we are the 

smartest and most beautiful), I'd be super happy to spread my feistiness all over your house. 

 That's a win-win, don't you think? 
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 Teddy Roosevelt Howard 
 

Adopted in Sept. 2012 from PetSmart on Rt17 in 
Stafford. He is now the king 

of our Capitol Hill DC home which he graciously 
shares with his humans 

 (2 parents, 2 kids) & 1 canine rescue  
(who he secretly likes).  

 
Joe & Jennifer Howard 

 

 
The Ins and Outs of the Outdoor Cat: 

 

Noticing Illness  

 

By Dr. Amy Olson and Kate Alt 
 

Have you ever wondered how to tell if your outdoor kitty is healthy even if you donôt see him or 
her every day?  Here are a few tips: 

 
1 Watch for Weight Changes ï Sudden or gradual changes in weight can be a sign of illness.   
2 Consider Coat Quality ï Sick cats donôt groom well and their coats often become dull, scaly, 

or matted.  Outdoor cats are at risk for wounds which can initially look like a wet or 
matted patch of fur.  These are much easier to treat if they are dealt with right away.  
You can also look for thinning hair or patches of hair loss. 

3 Scan the Skin ï If your kitty allows you to pet them you can pet their head and back feeling 
for bumps and scabs. 

4 Look for Limps ï Watch to see if your kitty is moving slower than usual, holding up a foot, 
limping, or not jumping normally. 

5 Check the Chow - Measure the food offered and eaten so you know how much he or she 
usually consumes at each feeding.  If there is an increased or decreased in the usual 
volume consumed, there could be trouble lurking. 

6 Detain for Dinner ï This may not work for truly feral cats but feeding in a carrier is especially 
helpful for hard to catch cats!  Start by feeding the cat in a bowl that is in the bottom of 
a cat carrier with the lid removed.  After several days or even weeks of feeding this 
way, put the lid on the carrier but leave the door off for feeding.  After the kitty gets 
used to the lid, then reattach the door.  The cat will become acclimated to eating in a 
carrier and should you notice any signs of illness you will have an easy way to get them 
in a carrier and lock them in for a trip to the vet!  
 

If you have been adopted by one of these elusive felines you can still play an active role in 
keeping them healthy even if they are not snuggling with you on the sofa every night.  If you 

notice any of the potential problems listed above it is time to have them checked by a 
veterinarian!   
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! .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ /ƘƛƭŘΩǎ bŜǿ tŜǘ 

 
May this little pet bring pleasure and make the cloudiest days seem bright. 

May this little pet bring comfort and warmth when the world feels cold and lonely. 
May this little pet teach patience and caring—the foundation of all earthly peace. 

May this little pet foster understanding through the universal language of life and love. 
May this little pet grow along with this child from season to season and year to year. 

May this little pet create love everywhere through its sheer being in our lives. 
--Joanna Emery 

 

Why Spring Clean? 
1…Dust Mites are the most common 
household allergen causing allergic 
reactions in pets. Vacuum for control. 
2…Cats shed thick winter fur in the 
spring…establish a grooming routine. 
3…Dirty toys smell and breed 
bacteria. Wash everything!  Buy only 
washable toys when replacing. 
----Ideas from Catster Magazine 
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Since we went to press in December through March, Cause 4 Paws has received donations from the following 

generous persons.  These donations include items for our craft fairs, cat and kitten food, supplies and monetary 

donations.  Some of you gave us all three!  Our survival depends upon every one of you making it possible for us 

to continue our work to help the homeless and helpless.  Without your continued support this would not be 

possible.  We believe our calling is to rescue, rehabilitate and find ñforeverò homes for our homeless kittens and 

cats.  If we have missed anyone at all for your generous donations, please accept on our behalf a great big 

THANK YOU and let us know so that we can list you in our next issue!  We are deeply grateful and truly 

humbled.  You keep this rescue mission going! 

 

Brenda Baldree Ted & Audrey Wessel Ronald Witkowski 

Susan Light Robert & Kay Gray Benny & Nancy Taylor 

Michael & Suzanne Cruser Cliff & May Kay Wilks Nick & Rita Wilks 

Carolyn Cernea Junel Landrum Kathy & Barry Padgett 

Wayne Symonds Amgen Pat Licata  

Lynn Mack Heather Hensley Bill Charest 

Barbara Gayle Florence Mattingly Janie Vadl  

Kemea Kemp Robin Reid Carla & Doug Richards 

Karen Kovarik Ruth Childers                                     Bria Berry 

John & Holly Kim Brad & Donna Kirley Ginger Kreshbeks 

Lorna LaTerra Darla Purgason Jennifer Baker Howards 

Don & Donna Mongeon Drs. Andy & Amy Olson Janie Dean 

Lisanne Zabka 

 

                         

 

Pepper (approximately two years old now) was found last April 2016 hiding in our backyard with a 
broken leg. Not sure what to do, and because I assumed her to be a stray, I called Cause 4 Paws for 
help. We got her leg stabilized and while figuring out who might be able to do the surgery, I 
discovered that she belonged to a neighbor. The neighbor was not able to keep or care for her, so we 
agreed to foster her during the surgery and recovery that Cause 4 Paws generously supported. We 
had not intended on adding another cat to our household at the time, but she grew on us as well as 
our recently adopted kitty, Gigi (also from Cause 4 Paws). They are the best of friends now, and we 
love that Pepper has chosen us to care for her. Thanks so much, Cause 4 Paws! 

 

    
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 
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IN MEMORIAM  

× In memory of Jacqueline Jones, mother of Janie Dean, who passed away and LOVED Cats. 

(Dogs too, but mostly Cats!)  --  Janie Dean  

 

× In memory of Mrs. Judy Goffus, Unionville, VA, for her love of animals. 

          --    Carolyn Cernea. 

Our sympathy and condolences are extended to the above, but we firmly believe that we shall see 

these loved persons and pets again in a better world.  

IN HONOR OF  

× Dolores Zulianôs Birthday, December 26 -- donation by Carla & Doug Richards 

 

× Nicki Richardsô Birthday, January 12 -- donation by Carla & Doug Richards 

 

× Bonnie Andersonôs Birthday, March 26 ïdonation by Carla & Doug Richards 

 

× Michelle Richardsô Birthday, April 20 ïdonation by Carla & Doug Richards 

 

× Jennifer Baker Howardôs cat, Teddy Roosevelt (pictured in this Newsletter) 

 

× Mary Kay Wilks for her tireless efforts in support of Cause 4 Paws                                              

ï donation by Nick & Rita Wilks 

 
If you have anybody, human or animal, that you wish to honor (living) or memorialize (deceased), please let us 

know & accompany your nominees with a minimum donation of $5.00 each; we will list them in ñPaw Printsò.         

Shine Brightôs new owner John at Waties Island, 

SC helping with sea turtle rescue. Shine Bright 

enjoying a cozy blanket & sleeping with Neva her 

puppy. 
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Cause 4 Paws 

Cause 4 Paws is a 501(c)(3) charity recognized under Internal Revenue regulations.  Cause 4 Paws is 
also in compliance with the Virginia Solicitation of Contributions Law, Section 57-49.  A copy of our 
financial statement may be obtained from the Commonwealth of Virginia, Department of Agriculture 
and Consumer Services, Division of Consumer Protection, Office of Consumer Affairs, P.O. Box 1163, 
Richmond, Virginia 23218; Telephone 800-552-9963 or 804-786-2042 
 
 
 
 

Cause 4 Paws Donation Form 

As you probably know, Cause 4 Paws survives on donations and money provided through our fund 

raisers.  If you would like to donate to Cause 4 Paws, please complete the form below and together with 

your check mail it to P.O. Box 301, Locust Grove, VA  22508. 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Name 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Email Address 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone (Area code) 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Amount 

 

 

P.O. Box 301 
Locust Grove, VA  22508 
(540) 972-4960 

President – Dave Agsten 
Vice President – Darlene Agsten 
Treasurer – Lois Miller 
Correspondence Secretary – Marcia King 
Publicity/Fundraising – Mary Kay Wilks 
Face book Address:   causefourpaws  Locust Grove VA 
Email address:  cause_4_paws@yahoo.com 
Website:  www.cause4pawslocustgrove.com 
 

Non Profit Org 
US Postage 

PAID 
Permit 127 

Spotsylvania, VA  22553 

Mission:  To provide care and comfort for homeless and unwanted animals through use of foster homes, feeding stations, 

and veterinary care; to find permanent homes for these unfortunates through adoption; and to reduce or eliminate future 

numbers of such animals through a neuter and spay program. 

 

mailto:cause_4_paws@yahoo.com

